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November 21, 2008 

 

 

 

Mr. Daniel T. Buckley 

Senior Campaign Finance Analyst 

Reports Analysis Division 

Federal Election Commission 

Washington, DC 20463 

 

RE:  Reply to your letter of November 14, 2008 with regard to our October Quarterly Report (7/1/2008 - 9/30/2008) ID 

#C99002396 

 

Dear Mr. Daniel, 

 

The reporting of our fundraising expense on Line 21(b) of the Detailed Summary Page on the above referenced report is 

correct. Our fundraising mailing did not contain express advocacy and did not advocate the election or defeat of a 

candidate. This should clarify our activity.  

 

The reason our report disclosed no payments for administrative expenses is that there were none. 

 

We are a volunteer PAC with no salaried staff, office, telephone or utilities. 

 

This letter should serve as the disclosed clarification for the two year election cycle that began with the first report 

filed in the non-election year. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

Julie Versnel 

Treasurer 

 


